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Turning off protein may help prevent liver cancer 
 
New research from the Centenary Institute has found that switching off a specific protein 
in liver cells may help prevent the early development of liver cancer. 
 
More than 3,000 people are diagnosed with liver cancer each year in Australia, with the 
disease accounting for 7.8 percent of all cancer-related deaths. 
 
Led by Professor Mark Gorrell from the Centenary Institute’s Centre for Cancer 
Innovations, the study focused on a protein called dipeptidyl peptidase 9 (DPP9). This 
protein works inside cells to help regulate processes such as inflammation, metabolism 
and cell survival. 
 
Using a specially designed mouse model that mimics liver disease, the researchers 
showed that turning off the DPP9 gene in liver cells led to improved blood sugar control, 
lower body and liver fat, and fewer liver tumours. 
 
“DPP9 does a lot of work inside cells, but this study shows that when it's switched off in 
a damaged liver, the cells manage better and may be less prone to forming tumours,” 
said Professor Gorrell. 
 
Centenary Institute PhD student and first author of the study, JiaLi Carrie Huang, said the 
study also uncovered changes in proteins involved in tumour suppression and autophagy, 
a natural cellular clean-up system that helps remove damaged cells. 
 
“Removing DPP9 from liver cells seemed to trigger a stronger internal maintenance 
response, making the cells more resilient and less likely to turn cancerous,” she said. 
 
Professor Gorrell said the insights could lead to new strategies for treating liver cancer, 
safely. 
 
“Our findings suggest that DPP9 may play previously unknown roles in liver cancer. This 
research enhances previous work showing that targeting all four dipeptidyl peptidase 
(DPP) proteins, including DPP9, in the liver is a promising new approach to treat liver 
cancer,” he said. 
 
The study was published in the prestigious journal Biochimica et Biophysica Acta – 
Molecular Basis of Disease. 
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Images: 
Professor Mark Gorrell: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1T8QrD8XW6Lv-
SMRCK_IVlj7Uxcdl49gn/view?usp=sharing 
 
JiaLi Carrie Huang: 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NF556CZWL0lpVGW2Z4Mq3r1RZk7tnkqG/view?usp=sh
aring 
 
Professor Mark Gorrell and JiaLi Carrie Huang: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yz-
1YoLYPMxTocj21_ABtpL6oenVCxf4/view?usp=sharing 
 
Publication: 
Dipeptidyl peptidase 9 (DPP9) depletion from hepatocytes in experimental primary liver 
cancer 
 
For all media and interview enquiries, please contact 
Tony Crawshaw, Media and Communications Manager, Centenary Institute on 0402 770 
403 or email: t.crawshaw@centenary.org.au 
 
About the Centenary Institute 
The Centenary Institute is a world-leading independent medical research institute, closely 
affiliated to the University of Sydney and the Royal Prince Alfred Hospital. Our research 
spans the critical areas of cancer, cardiovascular disease, rare diseases, inflammation, 
infectious diseases, healthy ageing and biomedical AI. Our strength lies in uncovering 
disease mechanisms and applying this knowledge to improve diagnostics and treatments 
for patients. 
 
For more information about the Centenary Institute, visit centenary.org.au  
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